Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, September 12, 2011
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, September 12, 2011 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, and Ricky Honeycutt
Council Members Absent: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Kelly Allen
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Pro Tem Honeycutt called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Public Hearing

7:01 pm
Mayor Pro Tem Honeycutt opened a public hearing concerning a request from Gregory Young to rezone property located at 596 & 604 Stone Street (legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 13-4-22) from I-2 to R-12. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue and Mayor Pro Tem Honeycutt closed the public hearing. 
7:03 pm

Mayor Pro Tem Honeycutt opened a public hearing concerning a request from Diane Ursone to rezone property located at 166 Stone Street (legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 13-4-21) from I-2 to R-12. No members of the public chose to speak on this issue and Mayor Pro Tem Honeycutt closed the public hearing. 

Consent Agenda

7:05 pm

The Council reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes from July 11, 2011, August 1, 2011, and August 15, 2011. The council also reviewed the Haw River Trail Corridor Memorandum of Understanding and the Resolution Opposing Increase in Various Electricity Rates in NC. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried 3-0.

New Business

7:07 pm
Consideration of a request from Gregory Young to rezone property location at 596 & 604 Stone Street legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 13-4-22 from I-2 to R-12.
The council discussed the request from Gregory Young to rezone his property at 596 & 604 Stone Street from I-2 to R-12. The property is currently a vacant lot and the owner would like to build a home. The Planning and Zoning Board recommended approval of this request. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve rezoning the property located at 596 & 604 Stone Street (AC Tax Map 13-4-22) from I-2 to R-12. Motion carried 3-0. 
7:08 pm
Consideration of a request from Diane Ursone to rezone property location at 166 Stone Street legally described as Alamance County Tax Map 13-4-21 from I-2 to R-12.

The council discussed the request from Diane Ursone to rezone her property at 166 Stone Street from I-2 to R-12. The property is currently being utilized for residential purposes and is in noncompliance with the current zoning. The rezoning of the property to an R-12 designation would eliminate the noncompliance issue. The Planning and Zoning Board recommended approval of this request. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve rezoning the property located at 166 Stone Street (AC Tax Map 13-4-21) from I-2 to R-12. Motion carried 3-0. 
7:09 pm
Consideration of the Town making application for a HUD Hope Six Grant to be used to rehabilitate 115 Stone Street owned by Jeff Harbinson.
Manager Earp spoke to the council regarding the recent request of Jeff Harbinson to partner with the town in application for a HUD – Hope VI Main Street Grant for the purposes of redeveloping his property at 115 Stone Street. This redevelopment would create 11 or 12 affordable apartments through the adaptive reuse of the property. After discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the application for a HUD Hope VI Grant to be used to habilitate property at 115 Stone Street. Motion carried 3-0.
7:13 pm
Consideration and Approval of Certificate of Deposit with Vantage South Bank.
Manager Earp informed the council that a CD had recently matured for the Town and needs to be reinvested. After a rate comparison, it was determined that the best short term interest rate available was for a 6 month CD with Vantage South Bank, earning 1% interest on $100,000. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the 6 month CD at 1% interest with Vantage South Bank. Motion carried 3-0.
7:14 pm
Consideration and discussion of joining Burlington in sending out a new RFP for recycling service for the Town. 

Manager Earp spoke to the Council about the City of Burlington’s upcoming bid for recycling services. We currently utilize a “piggy back” contract where our recycling services are provided for within the City of Burlington’s contract with Tidewater Fiber Corporation. Burlington will be rebidding this contract, but will be considering a change in containers which could potentially force the Town to spend a significant amount of money purchasing containers. After a discussion of options, Manager Earp recommended that the Council bid with Burlington with an option to withdraw if results are not in the best interest of the Town. No vote was required and this discussed was tabled. 
Manager’s Update

7:22 pm

Manager Earp read a letter he composed on behalf of the council requesting state legislators to support the Haw River Post Office.

Manager Earp then presented a request from the resident at 928 W Main Street for assistance with her unusually high water bill. It is unknown what cause the bill to spike, but it is back at normal levels now after spiking to $661.56. The owner has asked the Council to consider turning her water back on and allowing her to make $30 payments until her debt has been satisfied. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to turn on the water at 928 W Main Street and allow the tenant to make $30 payments in addition to paying each month’s water bill in full until her $661.56 debt is satisfied. Motion carried 3-0.
Manager Earp then updated the Council on the progress of the shelter at Red Slide Park. He stated that the building is almost completed. 

Councilmember Lovette thanked the first responders for their first rate and dedicated service to the Town of Haw River.
Open Forum
7:35 pm

Mr. Ronald Cobb spoke to the council regarding issues with neighborhood dogs. 
Mr. Dennis Smith spoke to the council regarding the Flea Market on Church Street. 

Mr. Craig Barnette spoke to the council regarding seating in the gazebo at Red Slide Park.
There being no further business of the council the mayor asked for a motion to adjourn.

7:55 pm

Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Ricky Honeycutt, Mayor ProTem

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk
